The October 2006 Council meeting for Penn Lake Park Borough was held on 10/4/06. The meeting commenced at approximately 7:30pm with the Pledge of Allegiance.  Roll call showed that Favire, Carter, George, & Beckerman were present. Also in attendance were many concerned residents, Mayor Bill Warner, Atty. McCormick, and Ed Pietroski from Entech. 


The September 2006 minutes were presented to Council and placed on display. 

A motion to accept the minutes as presented was made by Favire, 2nd by Carter, roll call, all in favor, none opposed, motion carried.

TREASURERS REPORT:


The treasurer’s report was presented and accepted by a motion from Carter 2nd by Favire, Roll Call- all in favor, none opposed, motion carried.





GENERAL

PLGIT

GARBAGE
Bal.9/06/06

$31877.78

$102479.74
$12332.84

Deposits


$ 1165.04

$  2831.25
$     .00

Withdrawals

$ 2260.87

$ 48174.76
$ 3189.00

Transfer

    -$30000.00

$+30000.00 

Ck Never cashed
$  120.00

Interest

     $
    

$   415.50
$__ 42.66    

Bal.10/04/06

$  901.95
     $ 87551.73  
$ 9186.50





LIQUID FUELS
  DAM   

PETTY CASH
Bal. 9/06/06

$14580.90

$939.26

$14.08

Deposits


$     .00

$   .00

$20.00

Withdrawals

$     .00

$   .00

$  .00

Interest


$   59.74 
$  3.85

$  .00
Bal.10/04/06

$14640.64

$943.11

$34.08

SEWER FUND

Bal. 9/6/06


$ 50169.76

Penn Vest interest

$  9713.43 (automatic withdrawal)

Withdrawals


$ 20317.93

Deposits



$ 38287.00

Interest



$    18.13
Bal 10/4/06


$ 58443.53

CORRESPONDENCE:


George received a notice from the Cable Co., telling us that channel 8 will be switched to 97 to the basic cable lineup.  They will also be adding High Definition service.  Notices will be sent out to customers along with their bills.


We received an application from the Luzerne County Community Development office telling us of the next round of funding that we may be eligible to receive; approximately $110,000.00.  We could use the funds to do more repairs to the dam, or pave the roads, whatever.

George made a motion to look over the application and submit it to Community Development to be included in the 2007 allocation, 2nd by Beckerman, roll call, all in favor, none opposed, motion carried.


George explained the reason council was seated up on the stage was due to the lighting being better and because we couldn’t locate a microphone, hopefully councils voices would carry and be heard better. 

QUESTIONS:


Betty McGarrigan asked if we are having a large item pick up this coming year.  George replied that we could request a bid to include a large item pick up in 2007 when we put the garbage out to bid along with a bid for the regular garbage & recycling pick up.  


Carter said that when Dennison Twp had a large item pick up they had a dumpster in the community and had everyone bring their items to the dumpster instead of having it placed in front of their homes.  It could be a lot cheaper.  

Atty. McCormick commented that you would probably have to have some manpower available to help get the trash to the dumpster for those that don’t have a pick-up or are just unable to carry the stuff.  Discussion followed.  George said we will check this suggestion out.


Carolyn Basler suggested that perhaps we should have a dumpster for general disposal of trash placed in the borough.  She has noticed a lot of trash on Hollenback Rd being strewn about.  George replied that we really don’t have any property owned by the Borough where we would be able to place something like that.  The only area is the ballpark.  The area would have to be pretty secure. We can talk about that though.


John Stozenski said that at the last meeting in Sept we spoke about the abandoned vehicles at the Perrone property.  You had assured us that they would be removed within a week and that was 4 weeks ago and they are still there.

George replied that when Dan went to file with the Magistrate, Magistrate Feisner told him that he couldn’t file unless an official citation was issued first.  We don’t have any official citations, so he called around and couldn’t find any until finally last week from the City of Wilkes Barre that we have to modify.  That is where we are right now.  

Atty. McCormick continued and said that the second issue was that the owner produced a commercial dealers license.  This raised a legal issue as to whether he felt comfortable to remove on the basis when he had what at least appeared to be a commercial dealer license.  My judgment was that we file the official citation and go through the Magistrate rather than enter onto his property and remove if he has a dealer’s license.  Not that he’s using it I’m just saying he has one, but it’s going to be a legal issue at some point.  We are moving ahead as expeditiously as I think feasible under the legal restraints that we have.  Mr. Stozenski felt that our ordinance is quite clear. Atty. McCormick said that he is quite clear as to what the ordinance says after reading it a couple of times but there is a liability issue entering onto a private property if they have at least a reasonable basis in my mind to claim that we don’t have a basis to remove it because they aren’t really abandoned or unlicensed vehicles, because he has a dealers license, that is the legal issue.  I will not put the Borough into any type of legal situation that we remove automobiles and there is some damage involved to their car and he comes back and files a liability against us. Atty. McCormick gave the citation to Dan last week.  He has to change it to fit our Boroughs needs and put in the applicable information cite him and file with the magistrate.  Atty. McCormick still believes that we could have filed on the basis of just a regular civil citation against him but the magistrate was the party that advised us he would not take that type of filing without an official citation.  Since the last meeting Dan has been working on it a number of times and so have I.  The problem initially was that the magistrate would not take the filing that we wanted to initiate 3 weeks ago.  The magistrate will issue a hearing date on the basis and the owner will have an opportunity to defend if he wants to in court.  Mr. Stozenski would like to know when the hearing would be.  Sue said Dan would let him know.  Discussion ensued about the vehicles and the situation.  

Mrs. Bahrt said that he is parking the cars on the road and that should be addressed.  

Mrs. McGarrigan asked for clarification on the earned income tax, what it is.  Atty. McCormick explained the tax. 


George asked to break away from the question period and wanted to allow Ed Pietroski from Entech make his report.  Ed continued that Change Order #7 would be the last change order on the project; all work is done.  In essence it is a balance change order because it is a unit price contract.  Some units are higher while other units are lower and there was some additional work on the railroad crossing on here. It changes the value of the contract by $90,687.87.  This is kind of paperwork after the fact, the dollar amounts have been in front of council before.  Ed is asking for council to approve Linde’s change order #7.  George made a motion to accept Linde’s Change order #7 in the amount of $90,687.87, 2nd by Carter, roll call- Favire, Carter, George, & Beckerman all in favor.  

Ed continued that on Sept. 20th we made a request to Penn Vest for reimbursement of approximately $255,000.00 on the project.

A resident asked if everyone is connected to the system.  Ed said that he thinks we are very close to having 100% connected but doesn’t think everyone is connected yet.  Discussion ensued.

Ed said he would ask Aqua for a list to be given to council.

Mr. Stozenski said his driveway is not repaired yet.  He continued that they weren’t going to go down his driveway they were going to go the long way on the side.  After several conversations he allowed them to go down his driveway and they said they would replace the whole driveway not just patch it.  I gave them permission they did it and now they are reneging and saying they never said they would replace the driveway.  They are still deciding whether they are going to replace it or not and I was just asking for council to hold up the money until they decide what they were going to do.  I have called them many times and have not gotten any response.  George asked if he has anything in writing, and Mr. Stozenski replied that he doesn’t.  George continued that according to the inspection that was done several months ago, it was patched according to the specifications of the project.  Discussion followed.  If the property owner made arrangements with Linde outside the engineer’s specs, then any problems need to be resolved between Linde & the property owner.  

RECEIPTS: READ
  





$ 2831.25

H.A Berkheimer, EIT



$  122.89

Luzerne County Delinquent Taxes



$  183.75

Realty Transfer Taxes



$  125.00

Building Permits



$   50.00

Contractors Permits



$  250.00

Zoning Hearing Permits



$ 2156.58

Volunteer Fire Co Allocation



$   82.60

Public Utility Realty Tax Alloc-2005



$15587.00

Sewer Connection Fees Coll.-June



$22600.00

Sewer Hookup/const fees-Miller-Johnson

BILLS:
READ 



$   61.01

H. A. Berkheimer, Admin & Comm.- Aug



$   29.30

PP&L August 2 Streetlights



$ 3189.00

JP Mascaro & Sons, Sept. Garbage Coll.



$  174.00

Journal Newspapers-Ord Amend. & zoning 






hearings



$  150.00

Atty. Charles McCormick, Oct Salary



$  825.00

WH Boro-Fire Prot. Oct, Nov, & Dec.



$  120.00

DGK Ins.-Civic Workers Ins-Sentinel Ins 



$  255.00

Kirby Health Center – 15 water tests



$  859.37

FNCB – Interest on Loan



$ 5123.94

Bulls Eye Const-trim rds, dam, spillway






tree trim of overhanging branches, weed 




control, clean catch basins & drain 







ditches, chip branches



$   98.00

Borton Lawson Eng-Dam Const Svc-outlet

$   54.33
Verizon- Telephone 9/7 to 10/6

$   30.08
Reeves Rent a John-potty @ beach Sept.

$   80.00
Wyatt Johnson-cutting grass @ beach


3 x’s @ beach, 2 x’s @ pagoda

$   60.00
Augie Ciulla, 6 mo council salary

$   35.00
Assoc of Mayors, 2007 Dues

$ 2156.58
WH Volunteer Fire Co- state allocation


Carter asked for clarification of the bill from Bulls Eye Construction.  He asked if council approved the work prior to it being done.  George said that with a charge like this from now on going forward we either have to put the work out for bid or set a fee for the amount allowed by council per job.  It is appreciative that things are being done and taken care of but this is pretty high and we need to know about it.  Carter said that the drainage ditches were discussed that they had to be cleaned in the back & that they were going to be done but can’t remember seeing this dollar value before to have it come up on the bills.  Council asked we obtain an itemized billing from Randy.  George said that we are withdrawing the Bulls Eye Construction bill of $5123.94 from the bills until there is further clarification & itemization of the charges.


Motion to pay the bills excluding the Bulls Eye Construction bill was made by George, 2nd by Carter, roll call all in favor, none opposed, motion carried.


COMMITTEE REPORTS:


George said that there wasn’t much in zoning.  There were 3 building/zoning permits approved.


Mayor Warner said that he was asked to call a Ron Rigaletti for spraying for gypsy caterpillars in the spring and I did that.  I was told that there is no money for next year available.  The good thing is because of all the rain they got a virus and next year there won’t be many gypsy caterpillars.

Received a couple of calls about dogs.  

I was asked to look at cars and trucks on the roads and will do that.  Warner stated that he would not only look at Perones but also look at everyone that is parked on roads.


Favire reported that the lake testing is done for this year until next spring.


Carter said that we were going to start to drain the lake last weekend but it turned out that the Draw Down permit through the Fish & Game Comm. Expired.  Borton Lawson is chasing a new permit through the Fish & Game Comm. to allow us to do the draw down.  Normally they say it takes about 30 days for the permit, however they are going to try to expedite this permit.  So we will see.  We are waiting for a new permit and are at a standstill right now. 

They are going to fill the potholes on Hollenback Rd.  Jim Jarick will fill them within the next 2 to 3 weeks.  He will try to scrape some of the runoff debris off the road and do a little repair where the drop off appeared.

UNFINISHED BUSINESS:


George said that we got the wetlands ordinance from the Planning Commission and would like to hold a public meeting on that to hear what everybody’s feeling about it.  We will have a special meeting to discuss the ordinance.  The date will be determined after discussing when everyone will be available and it will be advertised.  Jack Varaly will be there as well.


George stated that we are continuing to work on the emergency action plan.

NEW BUSINESS:


 George said that we need to pass Ordinance #4 of 2006 which is an Ordinance to amend Ord. #1 of 2003 the Penn Lake Park Borough Sewer Connection Hook-up Ordinance, which amends Article III, Section 3.05 and Article IV, Section 4.02 of the ordinance to change the connection assessment to be $11,300.00.

George made a motion to pass Ordinance # 4 of 2006, 2nd by Beckerman, roll call all in favor, none opposed, motion carried.

ORD. #4 OF 2006 amending Ord. 1 of 2003 to increase connection assessment fee to $11,300.00.


Paul Rogan wanted to make the council aware that there are two trees by the property where Dr. Africa owned that are on the Borough property and look like they may fall down any time now.  He feels that they should be cut down because they are rotten.

George said we would take a look at it.


George said that we received the bridge inspection report from the state and there are 4 items that are high priority that need to be taken care of.  The cost is about 8 to 10 thousand dollars as per their engineer.  Atty. McCormick suggested we forward this to our engineer, Borton Lawson and have them take a look at it and give us an estimate.  Discussion followed.


We received payment request #1 from Barletta
Materials & Construction Inc in the amount of $37,080.00 for part payment on the valve.  George made a motion to request payment from Community Development in the amount of $37,080.00, 2nd by Favire, roll call, all in favor, none opposed, motion carried.


Motion to adjourn the meeting was made by Carter, 2nd by Beckerman, all in favor, none opposed, motion carried.


Meeting adjourned.








Respectfully submitted,








Teresa Wojciechowski








Secretary

